
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 

 
Present: Jill Brammer , Marshall Davis, Jennifer Flores, Ariel Gilbert-Knight, Sophia 
Gonzalez, Ruth Reiman , Riley Merline, Miranda Schubert, Liz Soltero, James Wood, Zach 
Coble, Jonathan Crowe 
 
Absent: Selina Barajas , Charly Earley, Craig McCaskill, Luis Salgado, Tarik Williams, 
Rossio Araujo 
 
In the Audience and City Staff: Ryan Fagan, Patrick Hartley, Jim DeGrood, Monica 
Landgrave-Serrano, Blake Olofson, Davita Mueller, Shamara Smith, Chris Lopez, Scott 
Robidoux, Ben Buehler-Garcia, Tahnee Robertson and Colleen Whitaker (SDR) 
 
 

1. Call to Order and Introductions 
A quorum was established. Sophia Gonzalez called the meeting to order at  5:35 
p.m. 

2. Approval of 04/ 24/ 2024 Meeting Minutes 
The CSCC reviewed and approved the 04/ 24/ 2024 minutes of the Complete 
Streets Coordinating Council. Motion: Sophia Gonzalez. Marshall Davis 
seconded. All approved. 

3. Call to the Audience 
Chris Lopez made comments in support of funding for improvements on Country 
Club Road between 22nd Street and Barraza-Aviation Parkway. 

4. Current Events – call to committee 
Sophia Gonzalez made comments about a vehicle-bike crash involving a member 
of FUGA. No action taken. 

5. Discussion of Small Project Prop 411 Funding Authorization 
Ryan Fagan presented on a requested proposal to allow the CSCC to pre-approve 
lower-cost safety improvements to be funded by Proposition 411 with certain 
conditions. No action taken. 

6. Crossing Treatments Overview 
Blake Olofson presented on types of pedestrian street crossings and the reasons 
and procedures for them. No action taken. 
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7. Prop 411 Funding Request: Tucson Blvd Buffered Bike Lanes 
Ryan Fagan presented a funding request for adding Proposition 411 safety 
funding to the collector street repaving project on Tucson Boulevard from 
Broadway Boulevard to 22nd Street. Motion: Sophia Gonzalez. Marshall Davis 
seconded. All approved. 

8. CSCC Hub Updates 
CSCC members from other committees provided updates on their committee 
discussions. No action taken. 

9. Updates and Future Agenda Items 
Staff provided updates on cost estimating for the 5-year safety plan and 
requested reconvening of the project prioritization subcommittee. Zach Coble, 
Miranda Schubert, Ariel Gilbert-Knight, and Sophia Gonzalez volunteered to be 
part of the subcommittee. Ryan Fagan commented on Ruth Reiman stepping 
down from the CSCC and thanked her for her service. No action taken. 

10. Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned at  7:30pm. 


